TOWN OF MANCHESTER 1272 Co. Rd. #7 Clifton Springs, N. Y. 14432

Phone: (315)462-6224 or (585)289-3010 Fax: (315)462-6675 Water Department Extension 112

TOWN CLERK - JoAnn C. Henry Ext. 101 & 120

SOLE ASSESSOR - Vincent Fischer

SUPERVISOR Ext. 104

HIGHWAY SUPT. - Jason Lannon Ext. 109

Jeffery L. Gallahan

ZONING-BLDG. INSP. - Steve DeHond Martin Barnett

Ext. 107

May 8, 2018

Ext. 105 & 106

Dear Town Resident or Business Owner:

Each year the City of Canandaigua, where we purchase our water from, adjusts our water rates. The Town of Manchester absorbs these changes and only raises the water rate when we absolutely have to. This year, the City of Canandaigua raised our water rate by approximately 15%. Unfortunately, it is too much for the Town to absorb so the Town Board made the decision to raise the water rate by a similar increase of 16%. The new rates reflect the increased cost of purchasing the water from the City of Canandaigua and for repairing and possibly replacing water lines.

Water rates will be increasing commencing <u>June 1, 2018</u> and will be reflected in the <u>July 1, 2018</u> quarterly bill. The new rates are:

The minimum bill, up to the first 6,000 gallons, will be raised from the current rate to \$ 40.50 which includes the \$1.25 meter rental charge. Usage over the first 6,000 gallons will increase to \$4.52/1,000 gallons.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the Town of Manchester at 315-462-6224 or 585-289-3010 ext. 112.

Sincerely,

Town of Manchester Town Board